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Newsletter  
Chestnuts Primary School 

Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

Dear Families, 
As another year draws to a close I would like to thank the whole Chestnuts community for the 

amazing year we have had. I would like to highlight some of the reasons why this year has had 

special significance. 
Year 6 

This year's KS2 SATs results are excellent. At Chestnuts Primary, it is clear that the cohort has 

made excellent progress, with this year's results all above national and local averages. I would 

like to congratulate all of our Year 6 leavers on their achievements this year, including of course 

a truly memorable performance of Charlie and the Chocolate factory last week.  

 
Staffing 

I am very pleased to confirm that there has been very little staff movement this year. Every one 

of next year's teachers is already working in the school, reflecting the stability of our exception-

al staff. 
PSA 

This has been  the most amazingly successful year for the PSA. There have been so many high-

lights across the year, with a mix of the old favourites such as the summer and winter fair, quiz 

nights and Halloween discos, along with the introduction of some new events including an 

amazing one world evening and a second quiz! Thank you so much to Carly, Beth and Sarah 

who have expertly steered the helm. I look forward to working with the new team next year.  
Enrichment 

One of our focuses this year has been the ‘co-curricular’ side of things. This has really blos-

somed with amazing art teaching by Ms Hen (as seen in our art exhibition), a residential trip for 

both years 4 and 6 and taking part in various sports competitions. Watch this space for even 

more next year! 
Thank you for all your support. I am so proud to be the Headteacher of this really special 

school. Have a lovely summer break.  
 

Mrs Horwood 

Children achieving the expected level 

 Chestnuts National 

Reading 82% 74% 

Writing 88% 72% 

Maths 86% 73% 

Combined 76% 61% 

Grammar 86% 72% 

Children achieving greater depth standard 

 Chestnuts National (predicted) 

Reading 39% 28% 

Writing 41% 12% 

Maths 41% 23% 

Combined 24% 7% 

Grammar 49% 31% 
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Dates for your Diary 

 

   

Nursery 
The children have had a lovely time celebrating the end of the Nursery year and 

dance competition win! We enjoyed some yummy treats, bubbles, balloons and 

dancing. It has been a pleasure to have all your amazing children in the nursery this 

year. We will miss all the children that will be moving to reception and look forward 

to welcoming the children that will return to Nursery in September.  

We wish all of our families a wonderful and summer break. 

 Tuesday 23 July Last day of term 

 

Wednesday 4 September - First day of 

term Years 1-6 

 

Wednesday 4 September meet the 

teacher 3.45-4.30 

 

Thursday 5 September first day of term 

nursery 

 

Thursday 5 September provisional Grand 

opening of the MUGA 

 

Tuesday 17 September Senco drop in 

3.30-4.30 (for parents) 

 

Tuesday 1 October Senco drop in 3.30-

4.30pm 

Friday 11 October BHM Street Dance 

workshop 

 

Tuesday 15 October Year 6 Warner 

Bros Studio visit 11am - 4pm (late back 

to school) 

 

Tuesday 15 October Senco drop in 

3.30-4.30 

 

Wednesday 23 October Parents Even-

ing 3.45-5pm 

 

Thursday 24 October Parents Evening 

3.45-7.30pm 

Friday 25th October—INSET DAY 
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Ahlberg 

 

Donaldson 

Reception children performed AMAZINGLY in their end of year cel-

ebration assembly! We had a lot of fun learning the class dances 

and songs. We also enjoyed showing parents our fantastic artwork 

from the year. Thank you to all the families who celebrated with us 

at the park. As a treat we had rocket lollies to celebrate our amaz-

ing performance. We also had a brilliant splash day with our friends 

in the Reception playground!  
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Mozart 

This week in Mozart Class we have been creating our 

own math sums with our partners. We have used the skills we have 

learnt to create different number sentences to build on our addi-

tion and subtraction skills.  
 

“I enjoyed making our own number sentences” Juno. 
 

“I like this math activity because I enjoy created larger numbers 

and taking turns with my partner” Magnus. 
 

“I like this activity because I like that we get to put numbers togeth-

er to find out the total” Cary. 
 

“I like this activity because it helps me to learn numbers” Vasko.  
 

Thank you Mozart Class for being such an amazing class. You have 

made my first year of teaching very enjoyable and I will miss you 

all dearly. Thank you parents, you have all been so supportive on 

this journey. 

Thank you all, I hope you enjoy your summer break. 

 

Mr. Nisbett 



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                                 www.chestnutsprimary.com                                          Tel: 020 8800 2362  

Hadid 

Year 1 had a lovely time at Kentish Town City Farm. We were very im-

pressed with how sensible they all were while enjoying our session. They 

made us proud. We were able to stroke; cows, donkeys and sheep and 

luckily the weather held out for us and we enjoyed a picnic lunch in 

Chestnuts Park.   

Thank you Hadid Class for being such superstars. I can’t wait to see you 

continue your learning journey at Chestnuts. Keep shining bright x 
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Seacole 

Seacole Class had a wonderful end to this term! We completed our 

Bronze Age villages and also enjoyed our end of year trip to Clissold 

Park. Well done Seacole Class for all of your incredible effort, brilliant 

enthusiasm and amazing achievements! You have been such a car-

ing, creative and resilient class.  I wish you all a restful and enjoyable 

summer break!  
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During English, Rashford class practiced acting out different scenes 

from our class book, Mr Majeika. They focussed on using different facial 

expressions and levels to create effect for the audience. I will miss this 

class so much! 

Rashford 
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Attenboough 

In their last Science lesson Attenborough class was learning about pol-

lination and the different types of seed dispersal. The children had fun 

acting out the pollination process becoming the flower with anthers / 

stigma or a bee (pollinator) that carries pollen from one to another. 

Later on they produced a double spread knowledge organizer about 

seed dispersal. They combine art and science beautifully. 
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Benjamin 

I simply can’t believe this is the last newsletter of the year. I am so 

sad to be saying goodbye to one of the sweetest, kindest classes I 

have had the pleasure to teach. I am thrilled we were able to have 

such a wonderful final trip together at the London Aquarium where 

we walked over sharks, watched rays blink in the sand and discov-

ered the most magnificent turtles.  As you can see, the excitement 

of the rainforest, coral reefs and polar regions was too much for 

many and a little nap was needed by quite a few on the way 

home - always a good idea.  
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Fibonacci 

What a fun couple of weeks it has been, and what a talented 

bunch of children Fibonacci class are! 

We attended the launch of their first published fictional book. 

They showcased their superb artistry at the art gallery evening. 

They took part in a concert at Ally Pally, showing off their cello 

skills. 

We also enjoyed a fun picnic to celebrate our year at Lordship 

Rec. 

Thank you to all the parents who have come along and made it 

possible for us to go on these trips. 
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Pankhurst 

Pankhurst Class had a taste of being the teacher last week! 

Some children chose a subject, created a lesson (including work-

sheets and activities) and presented it to the class. They were ex-

cellent and I learnt lots as a student for the day! Unfortunately, as 

a student, my teachers forbade me to take photos (!) however 

during these last few days we have been enjoying the new play-

ground equipment and managed to take a group photo on the 

climbing frame! Pankhurst Class you have been wonderful!  
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Some pupils from Thompson Class attended the Science Bonanza day 

at London Academy of Excellence Tottenham. We solved a kidnap-

ping using chromatography, investigated the effects of caffeine on 

daphnia (common water fleas) and used pendulums to calculate the 

mass of the Earth! The day finished with a bang from Dr Szydlo’s stag-

gering science show.  

Thompson 
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What an exceptional year coming to a close! It seems only yesterday that both 

classes walked in to start their Year 6 journey - my how time flies. Now, the end of 

your Primary experience approaches, and new, exciting adventures await in Sec-

ondary. 
 

We have had an action-packed end of year: rehearsing for our production of Willy 

Wonka and the Chocolate Factory; returning from our adventures and independ-

ence in Pendarren; and everything culminating in our final performances this week 

- which went so well.  
 

Furthermore, this cohort has secured the best SATs results Chestnuts Primary has ev-

er seen! Your teachers couldn’t be prouder.  
 

We are delighted to have watched you grow and mature throughout the year, 

and of course we want to hear how well you are all doing in future. Thank you all 

for making this a year to remember. 
 

Mr. Bloom & Ms. Sulejmanovic 

Malala Mandela 
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Year 6 Leavers Poem 

In the halls of our school, where memories bloom, We’ve grown and we’ve learned, in each class-

room. Now we’re leaving Year 6, with smiles and cheer, With friends we've made, who’ve been so 

dear. 

Pablo, our chatty star so bright, Always brought joy and sheer delight. Sharrye, confident, best friend 

to all, In every game, she stood tall. 

Emily and Sharrye, giggly and true, Best friends forever, in all they do. Diarmaid, so kind, with a heart of 

gold, In every story, his kindness is told. 

Ethan, eccentric, with ideas so grand, Elan, our Wonka, with a magic hand. Calvin, funny, with a joke 

to share, Sammy, kind, always showing care. 

Safal, mature, wise beyond his years, Ryan, smiley face, banishing fears. Maud, a great listener, always 

there, Haider, hardworking, with talents so rare. 

Dash, so smart, with answers at hand, Nico, conversing, making a stand. Ori, loves to eat, with zest for 

life, Luis, loves football, avoiding strife. 

Arya, sweet, with a gentle heart, Max, kind, playing his part. Aron, calm, bringing peace and ease, 

Joseph, intelligent, aiming to please. 

Aubrey, dedicated, giving his all, Joyce, amazing, standing tall. Alyssa, fun, bringing laughter and 

play, Stanley, sensible, guiding the way. 

Walid, happy, spreading delight, Delilah, business woman, future so bright. Cattleya, sweet and kind, 

caring each day, Indi, moral and kind, showing the way. 

Tilly, dramatic and fun, with a spark, Minnie, calm and hardworking, making her mark. Daria, quiet 

and wise, with thoughts profound, Alex, helpful, always around. 

Ata, excellent, striving for the best, Bodhi, smart, acing every test. Zach, funny and smart, a perfect 

blend, Adam, wonderful, a true friend. 

Booker, kind and wise, with gentle advice, Noah, quiet and gentle, always nice. Mimiko, hilarious but 

quiet, a joy, Nuha, elegant and sassy, full of coy. 

Dionne, fantastic, with a glowing light, Theo, footballer, playing with might. Raph, smart and helpful, 

lending a hand, Daniel R, a good friend, making a stand. 

Kevin, kind and supportive, always near, Kornel, strong and kind, bringing cheer. Berdi, fun and a 

good friend, so true, Daniel C, bright and articulate too. 

Afreen, sweet and nurturing, with a gentle touch, Darnell, intelligent, learning so much. Alexandra, 

chatty and hardworking, never slow, Kayan, kind and sensitive, with a warm glow. 

Ms Sulejmanovic, so proud of us all, Mr. Bloom, fun and loves science, standing tall. Ms. Rock, who 

made great cakes with care, Mr. Stewart, with Maths, beyond compare. 

 At Pendarren in Wales, we took a great trip, Building confidence, learning, letting friendships rip. 

Climbing high mountains, discovering our best, Learning about ourselves, in each thrilling quest.   

As we leave Year 6, our hearts are full, With memories cherished, and friendships that pull. To new ad-

ventures, we'll bravely go, With the lessons we've learned, and the love we know. 

So here's to Year 6, and the times we've shared, For the future is bright, and we are prepared. With a 

keyword in mind, let’s stand tall and proud, Year 6, we’ve made it, let’s shout it loud! 
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ECO SCHOOL 

It has been a wonderful year for the Eco-School Council.  The chil-

dren have shared so many ideas in meetings and with their 

class.  We have been working on our Eco Flag and the final beauti-

ful creation will be shared next term. The application for the Eco-

Schools accreditation is nearly ready and we will hear in September 

if we have done enough to be an ‘Eco-School’ We’re sure we 

have!  As part of our commitment, we all came up with our own 

Eco-Code which is based on our work and ethos for our 

School.  Here it is!  

Environmentally Friendly 

Caring for Our World 

Off with the Lights! 

Saving Waste Food from Landfill 

Creating Habitats for Wildlife 

Helping our School to be Green 

Our School is Always Saving Energy 

Old Uniform and Books get Reused 

Litter Free School  
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30 of our Year 3 and Year 4 pupils sat the First Maths Challenge in 

June this year and we had some wonderful results across both year 

groups.   

We gained 10 Bronze Awards, 7 Silver Awards and 2 Gold Awards 

which went to Greta (Gandhi Class) and Zoe (Benjamin class). Con-

gratulations to all the children who took part! 
 

Year 5 and 6 get ready for the Primary Maths Challenge in Novem-

ber! 

 

MATHS 

Why not have a go at solving this sample question?  
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Chestnuts School Council 

Meeting 

Chestnuts Cheers: 

 

I like Winter Fairs because you get to have fun, play games and 

try your best. Joshua Year 1 

 

Chestival will be fun doing things and it will help lots of people to 

have fun. Ayoub Year 5 

 

We went to Park View to perform there . Deniz Year 5 

 

We make lots of things out of our books, so we don’t lose the 

pages a lot. Juno Year 1 

 

I’m glad that we get to go to Pendarren. Adam Year 6 

 

We liked making things in Geography. Zainab Year 2 
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